MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON WEDNESDAY 2ND JULY 2003 AT 8.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Margaret Wood, Velda Hagen-Brown, Beryl James, Barbara Nicolaou, Brian Smith, Richard Smith, Fr. Miller (Chair), Flora Bryant (Secretary).
Prayers: The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
Apologies for Absence: Sheila Ball, Thelma Bramble, Ann Horsfall and Valerie Mckenzie.
Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and 
signed as a correct record.
S. Mary’s Church Maintenance
Stability: Fr. Miller reported that part of the Quinquennial report had identified three areas relating to the church.1) crack around floor at high alter. Surveyor had visited and written report. Photographs taken and ongoing checks to be carried out.. 2) Work to drains have been carried out.3) Bricks in vestry i.e. corner next to vicarage, not a significant problem - photographs to be taken - re-visited annually.
Down pipes: There are cracks and holes in downpipes which has caused spillage of water from gutter, resulting in damp; chapel is affected. Architect to obtain quote - job not be too expensive.
Main Roof Grants from EIG: In terms of main roof applications are to be submitted to a) Diocese (for loan as opposed to grant) and b) National Lottery Funding. Fr. Miller added that cheque for £200 was received from Ecclesiastical Insurance Group, following written submission.. It was pointed out that work also needed to be carried out on re-pointing stonework.
Other Parish Buildings
5 a) Common Fund/Kemble Hall
Fr. Miller reported that Diocese is looking at increase in Common Fund. There will be a review of services and cost of single vicar established. Could result in reduction of clergy. Over the next three year there could be increase of 20% on amount currently being paid. Form to be completed and sent to Diocese.

Kemble Hall. Fr. Miller reported that site meeting is due to take place on Monday 7th July. Hand-over date envisaged- 4th August 2003. Equipment have been ordered; these includes tables, chairs and stage units. It was agreed that these goods would be paid for on delivery. Total costs is just below £12,000. Health and safety recommendation is that marmolen flooring is not appropriate for toilet and kitchen areas. Recommended flooring which is flexible and contain vinyl . Builders have requested variation in costing (of £800) in relation to specification in main hall, but original specification showed no variation.. Biscoes and Family Housing are both in agreement with not paying extra - taking into account that hall is eight months behind schedule. There is also issue of stage hall, which was not installed and therefore equipment have had to be purchased.. It was noted that had budget variation of 10,000 It was agreed that Fr. Miller would approach builders and ask for date when another viewing of hall can take place. It was also agreed that initially, bookings for Kemble Hall would be carried out by Fr. Miller in vicarage, pending someone being employed on flexible hour basis.
Mission Hall. Fr. Miller explained that he recognised that there is a need to have an action plan for the Mission Hall, but that whilst he had been focussing on this, he had failed to followed up on issues and focus on pastoral work. Fr. Miller added that as a result he had been in contact with Karen Smith, Property and Finance Department within the Diocese in order that feasibility study can be undertaken and route found to develop the Mission Hall. It was noted that Mission Hall roof is in bad state of disrepair. PCC agreed to proposal put forward by Fr. Miller.

Confirmation Policy
Fr. Miller gave background to confirmation and explained that currently congregation consists of a cross section of age group;that criteria he operates as Parish Priest is that any individual interested in being confirmed comes to church regularly; which includes children at the top end of junior school and aged 10.. Fr. Miller went on to explain that he had for sometime recognised that confirming at aged 10 means that when children transfer to secondary school , junior school is seen as part of childhood and this is left behind, including being confirmed. Fr. Miller added that he had given commitment to confirm when aged 10 this year and would honour commitment , but proposed that this would be the final year of confirming at aged 10. Proposed that new policy is that confirmation occurs at 11 and 12 years of age. As Parish Priest, Fr. Miller would be presenting policy to the Bishop.. Fr. Miller would be outlining reasons for change of policy to congregation - to be incorporated into sermon. The PCC discussed and agreed to Fr. Miller’s proposal to changing confirmation age.
7. Organist and Midi System
Fr. Miller explained that following demonstration of the midi system, he had received both positive and negative feedback. It was agreed to continue with process of looking for a permanent organist, and that purchasing of midi system is used to augment organist, not change of style. It was agreed that draft advert and profile for organist be compiled. That applicants be given opportunity to visit church.. Job to be advertised on internet, website, word of mouth, and noticeboard. Jackie Miller involved in process It was also noted that when appointed, and if interested organist take on choir. It was noted that Jonathan Dodds, organist starts next week until September 2003.
A Year of Mission 2004
Fr. Miller explained that he had been aware for somtime that there have been no pastoral assets except for the weekly notices paper, reiterating that there is a lot going on in the parish, and that this needed to be capitalised on or will go into decline. Fr. Miller added that with the completion of the Kemble Hall there is opportunity to get things up and running; reaching out into direct mission. He asked for ideas. It was noted that things happening in an ordinary week could include Bible study, talks: relating to Society of Mary/Lady of Wasingham, tea and chat. Jackie Miller to be involved. Mothers Union be revamped. 
Use of new hall. Proposal/suggestions: Fetes, bizarres, Harvest – songs of praise, harvest supper small charge made for this with proceeds going to charity, childrens party, etc.. It was noted that when parish had use hall at weekend, a loss of £300 would incur. Proposed that hall fund be established. It was also proposed that whilst PCC have overall responsibility for making decision re hall, that a pool of people be established for purpose of delegation. It was agreed that during the last week in July/1st week in August, Fr. Miller register interest, in order to gauge what is coming in.




Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence
Letter received from Bishop of Edmonton to all Diocese re meeting on 25th October 2003 at. St. James, Piccadilly on foreign links with Bishop Mathias.
The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers.
11. DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, THURSDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER 2003 AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE. 


